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NOTICE

PUBLIC NOTICE OF INTENT: CALLING FOR SUBMISSION OF REPRESENTATIONS ON
INTENTION TO AMEND THE 2023/2024 BLOUBERG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY SUPPLY CHAIN
MANAGEMENT POLICY (SCM).

Blouberg Local Municipality calls upon all stakeholders to comment on the draft amendments to the
2023/2024 Supply Chain Management Policy to put it in line with the Government Gazette number
49863 issued on the 14" of December 2023.

The proposed amendments and reasons were tabled and approved in the Council meeting held on
the 28t February 2024 (Council Resolution no: C(101) 2023/2024.

The Minister of Finance has, acting with concurrence of the Minister of Cooperative Governance
and Traditional Affairs, in terms of section 168(1) of the Local Government: Municipal Finance
Management Act, 2003 (Act No. 56 of 2003), made amendments to the Regulations published
under General Notice No. 868 of 30 May 2005, as amended by Government Notice No. R.31 of 20
January 2017, regarding supply chain management, as set out in the Schedule.

Blouberg Local Municipality is in the process of reviewing the 2023/2024 SCM Policy to comply
with the Government Gazette no 43863, dated 14" of December 2023 and to align it with the new
regulations. Members of the public are hereby requested to make comments and representations
on the proposed amendments to the policy. Copies of the Amended policy can be downloaded
from the Municipal website: www.Blouberg.qov.za.

Comments must be submitted within a period of seven (21) calerdar days from the date of
publication of this Notice by contacting SCM Office on (015)505_7156/7100 or send email to:
blou@bloubergmunicipality.co.za by not late than 16H30 the 25" March 2024.
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